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MEETING MINUTES

February 26, 2015 
8:35 a.m.
Meeting called to order

Present:
Michael Cicalese, Brian Burke, Heather Ivester, Russell Leino, Vincent Stanton, Andres Rojas (on behalf of Mark Paolillo), Board of Selectmen Liaison, David Kale, Town Administrator, Jeffrey Wheeler, Office of Community Development 
8:35 a.m. 
Overview of the Committee.’s Goals and Objectives

Mr. Rojas reviewed the goals, objectives and CPIAC’s charge.  He stated that the CPIAC is not about redoing the Community Path Advisory Committee’s (CPAC) work and emphasized that the CPAC’s report is done.  He stated that the CPIAC is to look at the feasibility of selected routes and to advise the Board of Selectmen.  He added that choosing the best route will ultimately be a political process, a decision made by the Board of Selectmen.  He suggested that the path could be phased in, working on those sections that are not controversial.  

Mr. Rojas discussed the 2 controversial areas of the path: 1) behind Channing Road running parallel to the railroad tracks; and 2) the use of Clark Lane since that involves the potential use of private property.  He stated that the CPIAC needs to explore all options, resolve issues, and advise the Board of Selectmen.  He added that no decision will be popular.   

Mr. Kale reviewed organizational and administrative issues.  He mentioned that there is a Capital Budget request for $100,000 to conduct a feasibility study for the community path.  Mr. Stanton suggested that the Capital Budget Committee will want to hear from the CPIAC.  He wondered what the CPIAC will do if they do not get its funding.  There was a brief discussion about the requirements for TIP funding and the outline for a Request for Proposals (RFP).  All agreed that the RFP should include survey and design work.  Mr. Kale concluded by stating that the Capital Budget will be brought before the June Session of Town Meeting.  

Mr. Rojas discussed a MBTA/BOS/ Channing Road resident joint meeting that is tentatively scheduled for March 16.  The purpose of this meeting will be to discuss work that the MBTA will be conducting to upgrade the track switching that occurs behind Channing Road.  The MBTA will explain the project and the residents will voice their concerns.  Mr. Rojas stressed that this is not a community path meeting.  He added that the MBTA is not considering a sound barrier because the new switches will not be noisier than what currently exists, the density is not great enough to warrant one, and the MBTA technically does not feel it is necessary.  Mr. Rojas stated that the Board of Selectmen will meet with the MBTA to discuss the community path in the future at the appropriate time.  

Mr. Stanton questioned the status of a tunnel under the tracks at Alexander Avenue.  Mr. Rojas stated that the Board of Selectmen met with the MBTA and were given an estimated cost of $5 million to construct it.  He added that a feasibility study for the tunnel will cost about $70,000.  Mr. Leino stated that TIP funds could potentially be used to fund the tunnel if it is tied to the path.  Mr. Rojas stated that the railroad switching upgrading plans will accommodate a tunnel option.  
Mr. Leino asked the possibility of increasing the feasibility study funding. Mr. Rojas suggested that possibly the Community Preservation Act (CPA) funds could be used, but that would have to be investigated further.  He added that CPA funds are significantly restricted in what they can fund.  Mr. Kale stressed the need to make sure that the Capital Budget funds are appropriately spent so that they can be used to leverage additional funds.  He emphasized the need to reach out to both Senator Brownsberger and Representative Rogers to make sure that funds can come from the TIP.
Ms. Ivester questioned the length of the path and if other structures are proposed.  Mr. Stanton responded that there are quite a few route options but that the path varies between 1.8 and 2.2 miles.  Mr. Rojas stated that the number of structures depends on the route option that is chosen, mentioning Belmont Center as an example.  Mr. Cicalese stated that whichever route is chosen, there are difficult intersections that need to be studied.  Ms. Ivester stated that $100,000 for feasibility study seems low if the CPIAC is looking at structures.  Mr. Rojas agreed but stated that increasing the funds would raise red flags for Town Meeting.  Mr. Kale agreed stating that $170,000 for the feasibility study ($100,000 for the path and $70,000 for the tunnel) would be too much to ask.  Ms. Ivester cautioned that this first phase will not get us the plans needed to get TIP funding.  Mr. Rojas responded that the Committee needs to get into it and that if more funds are needed than perhaps the CPIAC can look to CPA funds.  Mr. Rojas stated that he is confident that the path can be implemented, but stressed that the devil was in the details.  
Ms. Ivester asked about the end points of the path.  Mr. Stanton responded that the former Fitchburg line at Brighton Street, Cambridge and Beaver Street, Waltham.  Mr. Wheeler added that Waltham is eager to talk about the connecting point of the path.  There was a brief discussion about meeting with private property owners.  

Selection of Committee Officers 

Each member of the CPIAC introduced themselves and gave a brief overview of their background.  
Mr. Cicalese questioned who did CPAC’s work.  Mr. Wheeler responded that the CPIAC did not have any money and that the members themselves did the research and put their own maps, presentations, etc., together.  
Mr. Wheeler explained the officer’s roles.  All agreed to rotate taking minutes.  At the suggestion of Mr. Stanton, all agreed to postpone electing officers until the committee’s next meeting.  

All agreed that its next meeting will be Wednesday, March 4 at 6:00 p.m.  The Committee briefly reviewed agenda items for its next meeting.

Adjourned at 10:10 a.m.
1st Russell

2nd Vincent 
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